
Dear Friends and Family,

As we gather together to celebrate the joyous season of Christmas, we reflect on the challenges and 
triumphs of the past year with an attitude of gratitude. In the face of adversity, we have found strength, 
resilience, and the unwavering love of our amazing God.

In January, my dad, Jerry, peacefully passed away, leaving a void in our lives that only his memory and 
the love he shared with us can fill. We held a heartfelt memorial service in Febrary for both my dad 
and mom here in West Virginia. We gathered together again in April for a second memorial service in 
Michigan, cherishing the precious memories of my parents with friends and family.

May brought unexpected trials as Kim, my wife, faced a life-threatening situation and spent six days on 
life support. The outpouring of support and prayers from our friends and family was a testament to the 
power of faith and the bonds that tie us together.

In July, while we were in Mongolia, we encountered the challenges of massive flooding. The experience 
taught us the importance of coming together as Christian family, relying on each other, and recognizing 
the blessings even in the midst of chaos.

September brought both joy and sorrow. Our daughter, Summer, faced the complications of 
preeclampsia, leading to the premature birth of her daughter, Delaney. The fragility of life became even 
more apparent when, just three weeks later, we lost our son-in-law, Ryan, in a tragic ATV accident.

The month took an even more heartbreaking turn as our oldest daughter went into the hospital 
with a sudden brain bleed. Despite the valiant efforts of medical professionals, she passed away two 
weeks later. The pain of loss is immeasurable, but in these moments of darkness, we have clung to our 
unshakeable faith.

Through it all, we find solace in the words of the Bible, which reminds us that “the Lord is nigh unto 
them that are of a broken heart; and saveth such as be of a contrite spirit” (Psalm 34:18). We lean on the 
promise that God’s love and grace sustain us through life’s most challenging moments.

As we gather around the Christmas tree this year, we remember the love and joy that our departed 
family members brought into our lives. We celebrate the new life that Delaney represents, and we 
cherish the memories of those we have lost. Our family’s journey through 2023 has been marked by 
sorrow, but also by the enduring hope that comes from our faith in an amazing God.

May the Christmas season bring you peace, love, and the reassurance that, even in the midst of 
adversity, there is always light. We are grateful for your continued support and prayers, and we look 
forward to a new year filled with hope, healing, and the boundless love of our Savior.

The Kruchkow Family
2023

Jeffery & Kimberly Kruchkow



We have endured, we have been broken, we have 
known hardships, but here we are standing strong 

with cherished memories and thankful hearts! 
Psalms 56:3 says, 

“What time I am afraid, I will trust in thee.”

Entered Eternal
Rest

Sept. 30, 2023

Pray for our Regina as she 
learns to live without her 
husband of fifteen years.

Dixie
Entered

Eternal Rest
Nov 9, 2023

Please pray for our beautiful grand-
daughters as they learn to live without 

their momma by their side.

Carie & Craig are 
raising a WINNER. 

Pray for Brian as he is 
transitioning into civilian life.

Mistina and Timothy have 
moved, while continuing to reside 

in Georgia. Staying busy with 
their jobs and serving in music 

ministry and other helps in
 their church. 

Making plans 
for the future!

Noah was grandpas 
caregiver. So many 

changes. Pray as Noah 
finds direction and health.

Now that grandpa is gone, CC and 
Pongo have stepped up to the plate 
caring for the homestead while we 
serve the people of Mongolia  and 

carry the gospel overseas.

Josh and Charlotte have 
had a busy year of healing. 
Please keep them in your 

prayers.

Announcing our seventh 
grandchild born Sept. 23rd

Weighing 4lbs 5ozs.

Delaney Valerie
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As we gather together to celebrate the joyous season of Christmas, we reflect on the challenges and 
triumphs of the past year with an attitude of gratitude. In the face of adversity, we have found strength, 
resilience, and the unwavering love of our amazing God.

In January, my dad, Jerry, peacefully passed away, leaving a void in our lives that only his memory and 
the love he shared with us can fill. We held a heartfelt memorial service in Febrary for both my dad 
and mom here in West Virginia. We gathered together again in April for a second memorial service in 
Michigan, cherishing the precious memories we shared as friends and family.

May brought unexpected trials as Kim, my wife, faced a life-threatening situation and spent six days on 
life support. The outpouring of support and prayers from our friends and family was a testament to the 
power of faith and the bonds that tie us together.

In July, while we were in Mongolia, we encountered the challenges of massive flooding. The experience 
taught us the importance of coming together as Christian family, relying on each other, and recognizing 
the blessings even in the midst of chaos.

The tapestry of our lives was further woven in August when we experienced the painful loss of  
cherished friendships. The threads of these relationships may have frayed, but the lessons learned and 
shared memories will always endure in our hearts.

September brought both joy and sorrow. Our daughter, Summer, faced the complications of 
preeclampsia, leading to the premature birth of her daughter, Delaney. The fragility of life became even 
more apparent when, just three weeks later, we lost our son-in-law, Ryan, in a tragic ATV accident.

The month took an even more heartbreaking turn as our oldest daughter went into the hospital 
with a sudden brain bleed. Despite the valiant efforts of medical professionals, she passed away two 
weeks later. The pain of loss is immeasurable, but in these moments of darkness, we have clung to our 
unshakeable faith.

Through it all, we find solace in the words of the Bible, which reminds us that “the Lord is nigh unto 
them that are of a broken heart; and saveth such as be of a contrite spirit” (Psalm 34:18). We lean on the 
promise that God’s love and grace sustain us through life’s most challenging moments.

As we gather around the Christmas tree this year, we remember the love and joy that our departed 
family members brought into our lives. We celebrate the new life that Delaney represents, and we 
cherish the memories of those we have lost. Our family’s journey through 2023 has been marked by 
sorrow, but also by the enduring hope that comes from our faith in an amazing God.

May the Christmas season bring you peace, love, and the reassurance that, even in the midst of 
adversity, there is always light. We are grateful for your continued support and prayers, and we look 
forward to a new year filled with hope, healing, and the boundless love of our Savior.


